BAPTIST AMBASSADORS FOR CHRIST "WF ARE AMBASSADORS FOR CHRIST." II COR. 5:20

Dear Pastor & Friends

February, 2023

It is hard to believe that January has come and gone and it is already February. We have never seen time fly by so fast. Maybe it is because we are getting older! But we praise the Lord for His continued blessings upon the Guadalajara **church**, the **camp** ministry and **us** personally.

The new generator is now **installed** and **ready** to produce electricity for the summer camps. This past week the annual camp meeting was held, officers reelected and dates and prices all set. There will be **5 weeks of camps** during July and August to once again preach the Gospel to several hundred people (children, youth and families). Thanks so much to all who have prayed and given to make this a reality.

We would like to ask special prayer for our son-in-law Jack Loveday. He and our daughter Joy are the camp coordinators for the summer and will choose directors for each week, themes, dorms etc. This past weck after several different scans and MRTs, Jack has been diagnosed with prostate cancer. He needs the prayers of each one as he seeks Gofs leading concerning the treatments he must follow and how to coordinate all that has transpired. We know we can count on you to hold him up before the Lord during this difficult time. Thank you for being there for us.

We both continue to battle the thorns in the flesh that God has given us right now and live in the assurance that He is in control and knows what is best for us

New generator being delivered



Installed and ready to go



LAVON & CAROLYN WATERS Apartado 242 19080 Guadalajara, Spain Phone - 011 34 949 319819 Cell - 34 661 253635

Holding forth the word of life..." Phil 2:16
web: www.watersinspain.com
e-mail: waters.spain@gmail.com

camp website (Spanish): mccbautista.com